

GARDEN GROVE UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT

10331 Stanford Avenue • Garden Grove, CA 92840-6353 Phone: (714) 663-6000 • Fax: (714) 663-6100 BOARD OF EDUCATION

Bob Harden

Lan Quoc Nguyen Vice President

Walter Muneton Dina L. Nguyen Teri Rocco

SUPERINTENDENT Gabriela Mafi, Ed.D.

July 11, 2018

The Honorable Charles Margines Presiding Judge of the Superior Court 700 Civic Center Drive West Santa Ana, CA 92701

Re: 2017-2018 Orange County Jury Report-Safer Schools – What Can We Do? Extension Request

Dear Judge Margines:

Please accept this letter as the Garden Grove Unified School District's request for a time extension to further analyze and prepare its responses in regards to the 2017-2018 Orange County Jury Report, Safer Schools – What Can We Do?

The Garden Grove Unified School District is requesting an extension to prepare its responses under Penal code 933.015(b)(3). We would like to extend the deadline of August 1, 2018 to November 3, 2018. That should provide ample time for our district to review its responses to the Grand Jury's Findings and Recommendations contained within its report and then provide the district sufficient time to make any necessary changes or revisions.

If you have any questions pertaining to this request, please feel free to contact me at 714-663-6133.

Sincerely,

Sal Sanchez

Director, Business Services

C: Gabriela Mafi, Superintendent Rick Nakano, Assistant Superintendent, Business Services